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Bruce’s  pastoral letter will return in the June Issue. 
 
 

SESSION NOTES 

Session met in a Regular (Stated) meeting on April 19, 2018, with action on the 
following items: 

• Motion approved:  first reading of the Mission Study, pending further review.  A 

final reading will be held at a Special Session meeting on May 6. 

• Motion approved:  to reimburse Bill King for his $1400 payment to Tromborg Royal  

Plumbing to cover the cost and installation of the new water heater. 

If you have any questions regarding these proceedings, please contact an elder.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Marian Hardin, Clerk of Session  

 
FINANCE 

 
                                                                            
Year to date Deficit balance as of March 31, 2018: -$1,401.56 

 
Respectfully submitted 

Annette Shreve 

Finance Elder 

 

 

Month Income Expense Surplus/Deficit 

March/2018 $12,231.85 $9,608.51 +2,623.34 

mailto:breyeschow@gmail.com
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN  

If you were unable to attend the Spring Social on April 14, you missed a joyful time 
and lot of fun!   Many hands contributed to the success of this event, but special 
thanks go to Bonnie Cobb, the coordinator and imaginative genius who created a 
Beach Party right in our own Tweedie Hall!  The treasure hunt was the featured 
activity of the day, enhanced by the Beach Bum and tropical décor. Kudos, Bonnie!   

Our PW Circles will continue their current Bible study, “Cloud of Witnesses,” in May 
and June.  They do not meet during July and August but resume in September with a 
new Horizons study.  Our annual Fun and Fellowship celebration will take place in July: 
date and activity to be announced. 

Definition of sunflowers: “Strong, sturdy plants with bold flowers.  All are tough, 
tolerant plants.”  Ladies, do those words – strong, sturdy, bold, tough, tolerant – apply 
to us?  I’d say so.  

Respectfully submitted,  Marian Hardin, Moderator 

 

 

 

MISSION TEAM 

The Mission Team, Richard Murray, Russ Brabec, Perla Ibarrientos and Eunice Brabec 
met on Monday, April 16, 2018.   Absent was Helen Hayes.   Holy Hing resigned due to 
conflict in schedule. 

Sixty dollars for 2 tickets to the Take My Hand lunch on May 16 will be used by 
Richard Murray and Martha Espinosa. 

Sunday, April 28, Laurene Chan spoke to the congregation about Donaldina Cameron 
House.   A donation of $150.00 was given to Ms. Chan.  The Fellowship Team hosted a 
luncheon for a free will offering. 

We will have Sock It To Me Sundays in August prior to having a speaker from Puente 
in September. 

We will contact Ecumenical House about having a speaker in November.   This is a 
ministry sponsored for the Episcopal Church for the students at SFSU.  Bruce’s wife, 
Robin, is on their board. 

Our next meeting will be Monday, June 11, 2 p.m. at the PBRC. 
Eunice Brabec, Mission Team Elder 
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FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY TEAM 

The fellowship committee met April 15. Present were: Jean Aro, Janice Asfoor, Bonnie 
Cobb, Martha Espinosa, and Geraldine Thompson.  

We hosted a Chinese food luncheon on April 29. The fifth Sunday service featured 
Mission representatives from Cameron house. Ms. Cody Friesenborg Lee gave a Minute 
for Mission and we heard a wonderful message and heartfelt stories about Cameron 
House from director Laurene Chan. 

Respectfully submitted  

Janice Asfoor  

 

 

WORSHIP MINISTRY TEAM 

The worship ministry team did not meet in April and will meet on May 6th. 

Perla Ibarrientos, Worship team chair 

 

 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN SPRING EVENT 

A special thank you to all the people who came and helped out and then participated 
in our Beach Party.  We had a terrific time and fabulous fun.  I hope everyone got 
some treasure.  I was asked for the recipe for the Strawberry-Thyme Lemonade that I 
made.  I made this recipe in my summer school cooking class last year.  The kids liked 
it too. 

STRAWBERRY-THYME LEMONADE 

Serves 8  Hands-On Time 20 min    

1 cup sugar  8 sprigs fresh thyme, plus more for serving 

1 quart strawberries, hulled and sliced (about 2 1/2 cups) 

1 ½ cups fresh lemon juice (from about 10 lemons) 

Combine the sugar, thyme, and 1 cup water in a small pot. Bring to a boil and cook, 
stirring occasionally, until the sugar is dissolved. Let cool and discard the thyme.  
Combine the thyme syrup with the strawberries, lemon juice, and 5 cups cold water in 
a large pitcher. Chill for 30 minutes or up to 12 hours. Serve over ice, garnished with 
additional thyme. Add a splash of vodka, if desired. 

Above is the original recipe.  I used ½ cup sugar to make the thyme syrup, juice of 2 
lemons, 3 cups ice into a pitcher with the sliced strawberries and then filled the pitcher 
with ready made lemonade.  Really tasty and easy! 

Submitted by Bonnie Cobb 
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BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS 

The sanctuary/Westminster roof project is not finished. The gutters need to be 
installed. Central Roofing will be contacted to find out when the job will be done. 

Last week, the hot water heater let loose, flooding the kitchen, entry way, Calvin 
Room. Bill King, Richard Murray and Margie King cleaned up the water. Thanks guys!!! 

Tromborg Royal Plumbing removed the old water heater and installed a new one. The 
cost was $1,400.  

The tray cabinet did not fit, but thanks to Dennis Shreve, it was fixed. 

There is a new garbage system in Tweedie Hall. There are containers for garbage, 
recycle and compost. Compost includes food scraps, dirty paper plates, and dirty paper  
cups. Recycle includes cans, bottles, clean paper, aluminum, and recyclable plastics. 
Garbage includes plastic straws, and all Styrofoam.  Please check the signs above the 
containers for more information. 

In the upper parking lot there was a sinkhole by the Nursery School fence which 
Dennis Shreve and Richard Murray repaired with asphalt. 

Margie King 

 

 

MISSION STUDY TEAM UPDATE 

The Mission Study Team first convened less than three months ago on January 30.  
After nine meetings, many hours of compiling data and composing drafts, plus a 
multitude of phone calls and e-mails, a draft of the Study was submitted to Pastor 
Bruce for his review.  He recommended that it be presented to Session review on April 
19.  Their editorial suggestions will be incorporated into the final review at a Special 
Session meeting on May 6.    

Session’s approval is only the first step.  The Study will then be submitted to the 
Committee on Ministry, San Francisco Presbytery, for their approval.  If/when that 
occurs, the Pastor Nominating Committee may begin its work.  

We thank Martha Espinosa for allowing us to use her photo of the church on the cover.   

We are ahead of our self-imposed target date of the first of May and happy with our 
progress thus far. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mission Study Team:  Bonnie Cobb, Ray Haddox, Gregg Hardin, Marian Hardin 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORT 

The small group bible studies went well and we hope to start them again in October or 
November possibly studying some of the prophets.  The Upper Room brochures have 
arrived and if all are not already in use they will be in the Narthex.  Please remember 
to return them when you have finished your studies.  The dates do not mean a thing 
since faith is timeless. The planned family night was cancelled and the families will be 
contacted for a rescheduling on September 21st or 28th.  The book swap is May 20th 
and 27th.  Bring all your finished books and any that you may collect from family and 
friends.  Next meeting May 11th at 10:00 am in the Geneva Room.  Join us if you want 
to take an active part in our church's growth. 

Submitted by Ray Haddox 

 
 
 
Please remember recent concerns for    

Russ Brabec, Mert Jones, Lina Sana, the Stone family, and the Lee family. 

Please remember continuing prayer needs for 

Richard Burnham, Heru and Liana Hartanto, Bill Holden, Jeanne Marie Lee, Gerry 
Manis, Mark Marquez, and the Presbytery of San Francisco 

 

 

This newsletter was produced with Microsoft Publisher 2016©  by Gregg Hardin and 
converted to a pdf file for distribution and printing. Martha Espinosa mailed out and 
distributed the final copy in electronic pdf form. 

May birthdays 

2 Nicolas Hartanto 9 Perky Ramroth 

3 Bruce Reyes-Chow 12 Judy Stone 
6 Will Holden 13 Alice Letcavage 

7 Helen Hayes 16 Margie Tweedie 
8 Francesca Gravem 17 Ollie Anderson 

9 Margie King 17 Sarah Fishtrom 



BROADMOOR MEMORIAL FUND 

 
 
 
If you wish to make a contribution please use the form below. Contributions 
may be sent to the church office or put into the offering plate during worship.  
 
Please fill out the following information: 
 

In Memory or Honor of:   _______________________________________________ 

            (Circle one) 
Amount:  $______________________                                     Date:  ________________________ 
 
 
Contributed by 
 

Name:          _______________________________________________ 
 
Address:     _______________________________________________ 
 
City, State and Zip:   _____________________________________ 
 
 
 
Send acknowledgement to: 
 
Name:          _______________________________________________ 
 
Address:     _______________________________________________ 
 
City, State and Zip:   _____________________________________ 

 
 

Thank You 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 

 
 
 

 

  



BROADMOOR MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTION FUND 

 

 

Acknowledgements for the month of April 2018: 

The following donations have been made 

 

 

 

In Honor of:  

 
 

Michael Allgire 

 
  Contribution made by: 
  Katherine Ulm 
 
 
 

In Memory of:  

 
 

Bunny Gillespie 

 
  Contribution made by: 
  Karen M. Graf 
 
 

Eugene Lee 

 
  Contribution made by: 
  Mr. & Mrs. O. Anderson 
 
 



, 

Skyline College Concert Choir

Water-inspired choral music - Rain, Rivers, Oceans…

Handel’s Psalm 42 (As Pants the Hart, HWV 251b)  
Folk favorites : Wade in the Water, Bring Me Water Silvy   

Familiar pop classics: Beyond the Sea, Bridge Over Troubled Water  
Choral medley from Moana by Lin-Manuel Miranda (composer of Hamilton)  

Under the Sea from the Broadway and film favorite The Little Mermaid 
And more!

Saturday, May 5, 2018 at 7:30 pm  
 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church  
377 87th Street  
Daly City, CA 94015 
Suggested Donation $5  

7;N?Lm 7;N?Lm 
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Broadmoor Calendar—May 2018  

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31  

 

       

Regular Sunday events: 

Choir Rehearsal  

9:30-10 am Sanctuary/

Worship 10 am Sanctuary/

Coffee Fellowship  

11:30-1 pm Tweedie Hall 

Communion Service is on 

the first Sunday of each 

month.  

Choir  
Rehearsal  
7:30-9 pm 
Sanctuary 

Meditation Grp 
10-11:30 am 
Geneva Room  

Men’s Break-
fast 8-10 am 
Sharp Park 
Golf Course, 
Pacifica 
(contact Ray 
Haddox) 

Worship  
ministry 
team  
11:30-12 pm 
Geneva 
room   

Choir  
Rehearsal  
7:30-9 pm 
Sanctuary 

Meditation Grp 
10-11:30 am 
Geneva Room 

Christian  
Education 
meeting 
10 am Gene-
va Room  

Deacons 
11:30-12:30 
pm  
Geneva 
Room  

PW Hannah 
Circle 
11 am—2 pm 
Tweedie Hall 

Choir  
Rehearsal  
7:30-9 pm 
Sanctuary 

Meditation Grp 
10-11:30 am 
Geneva Room 

Session 
7-8 pm  
Geneva 
Room   

Book Swap 
11 am—1 pm  
Tweedie Hall   

Choir  
Rehearsal  
7:30-9 pm 
Sanctuary 

Meditation Grp 
10-11:30 am 
Geneva Room  

PW Miriam 
Circle 10:30-
12:30 pm 
Tweedie Hall 

Book Swap 
11 am—1pm 
Tweedie Hall   

Choir  
Rehearsal  
7:30-9 pm 
Sanctuary 

Meditation Grp 
10-11:30 am 
Geneva Room 

The church calendar 

is available online at  

http://bit.ly/

BPCProgram 

http://bit.ly/BPCProgram
http://bit.ly/BPCProgram
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